Town Board Meeting January 9, 2012 Bradley Town Hall

Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Present were Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Robert Eisenman and Bill Jelinek.

The Treasurer's report is as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund - \$59,876.00 Equipment Fund - \$270,807.45 General Savings Account - \$2,212,019.90 Checking Account - \$69939.12, Cemetery Fund - \$19,755.44, Playground Fund – \$6,900.00. Greenwood Cemetery CD's - \$100,000.00 and \$12,170.83. Tax money collected - \$2,481,420.78

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve the minutes from the December 12th meeting. Motion passed 4-0

M/M Hilgendorf/Koth to approve payment of vouchers #4445 through #4507. Motion passed 4-0.

There were no license applications or correspondence.

M/M Hilgendorf/Jelinek to send a letter of support for a grant for the Lake Alice Lake Association and also for permission for the clerk to write lake support letters as they are requested and copy the board. Motion passed 4-0

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to pay \$220.11 for a tax error on the Scott Pultz property due to a mobile home and shed that had been removed from the property but was still on the tax roll. Motion passed 4-0.

Byron Lange reported that the road crew will be cutting on Red Pine, Bay Mill, Peaceful Valley and Mohawk Roads.

He and Adam went to Marshfield for a meeting concerning the truck the town is purchasing. It should be ready the first week in February.

Plan Commission Chair Harry Gladwin reported that Lincoln County Zoning is having a public hearing to take testimony regarding the update of the Lincoln County Comprehensive Plan January 12<sup>th</sup> at 8:30 A.M. and also that Verizon Wireless bought a wireless communication facility from Alltel and will be updating equipment. No permits from the town are required. The next commission meeting will be January 23<sup>rd</sup> at 6:30 P.M.

Supervisor Jelinek said that Tom Bauman from Four Seasons Home Owners Services LLC is interested in submitting a proposal to do the mowing of the parks. He also reported that the change over at the waste and recycling sites went smoothly.

There will be a special meeting February 7, 2012 at 4:45 P.M. do discuss the assessment program and the board will also go into a closed session.

M/M Hilgendorf/Eisenman to adjourn. Motion passed 4-0.

Ann Eckman